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SUBJECT:
Committee update on the formation, process and progress of the Metropolitan Parks Task Force
BACKGROUND:  The County’s recent and ongoing experience with budget shortfalls has focused increased attention on non-mandatory services of county government supported by the Current Expense fund.  Parks and Recreation is one such service; it has, in recent years, been the subject of increasingly severe budget reductions, most recently resulting in the seasonal, and then continuing, closure of some county parks.  The Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources has been given a $15 million reduction target for the 2003 budget; and it is anticipated that, as the county’s budget problem continues over the next few years,  remaining funding for parks drawn from Current Expense will be threatened.

This recognition has led to the creation of the Metropolitan Parks Task Force, who’s objective is to “make recommendations to King County concerning how its parks and recreation facilities and open space should be owned, operated and funded in the future, and how to eliminate the reliance of these parks and facilities on the County’s diminishing Current Expense revenues, while considering the long and short-term effects of recommended actions”.
SUMMARY:  The Metropolitan Parks Task Force is composed of representation from the business community, environmentalists, labor, private consultants and others (see attached membership list).  They are anticipating six meetings through mid-June;  report and recommendations are expected mid-July, 2002.  The Task Force is expected to consider the broad range of structural and fiscal options to address the needs of parks and recreation, and to provide recommendations which the Natural Resources, Parks and Open Space Committee will then consider.  The Task Force has indicated a willingness to provide regular briefings to the NRPOS Committee, as to issues, direction and process.  The recommendations will be presented to the Committee to initiate the process of Council consideration; Council approval of recommendations is likely to be needed for any major fiscal or governance policy change.  
These recommendations will represent one of several packages of options that address parks funding and governance, to be presented to the Committee over the summer of 2002.  Others include recommendations from the Active Sports Youth Recreation Commission, with recommendations expected late-May or early-June 2002, and the Parks Business Plan, with results anticipated in mid-July.  At this time, it is not clear the extent to which the various recommendations will coincide or contradict; regular updates will give NRPOS the opportunity to begin to sort out an appropriate mix of approaches to address parks funding and governance, for Council consideration.  Today’s briefing will be presented by Bob Wallace, Co-Chair of the Task Force.
ATTENDING:  
Bob Wallace, Co-Chairs, Metropolitan Parks Task Force

Karen Reed, Department of Natural Resources
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Metropolitan Parks Task Force Membership List

2. Metropolitan Parks Task Force:  Statement of Objectives
